22 June 2015

Ms Di Farmer MP

Chair

Finance and Administration Committee
Parliament House
George St Brisbane Qld 4000

Email: fac@parliament.gld.gov.au

Dear Ms Farmer,

Inquiry into Work Health and Safety and Other Legislation Amendment Bill 2015

In response to your request of 22 June | can confirm that HIA was advised by the Department of
Justice and Attorney General that the legislation was being prepared.

You also sought examples of where HIA was aware of the right of entry provisions being misused.
A recent example is summarised as follows:

HIA was contacted by a HIA member in late 2014 (post introduction of the 24 hour notice
provision in early 2014) regarding construction works being performed at a shopping centre
redevelopment;

The member and his employees were fitting out shelving in a store;

The member advised that the CFMEU had been attending their site without providing any of
the required 24 hour notices, and most recently advised them that they could not access
the site until they completed a ‘manual handling’ course. The stop work order was not
provided in writing, nor was the union delegate willing to put the stop work order in writing;
The member advised that he and his employees had completed all necessary site
inductions, as well as had the required white card to perform manual handling;

The member had a lawful right to continue works on site, as there was no basis to stop
such works being performed;

The member subsequently attended the site the next day and the union was blocking them
from accessing the site;








